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Ways to contribute to the American council of the Blind of Indiana

1) Those much-needed contributions, which are tax-deductible, can be sent to ACBI, Attn: Cindy Brooking, 676 VFW Road, Mitchell, IN  47446 or through our website noted above.
2) Shop Amazon and support ACBI by going to https://smile.amazon.com/ch/31-0958471
3)  Vehicle donations-- 1-800-929-8659.  You can donate cars, trucks, vans and boats.  Live operators on hand 7 days a week and free pick up.
4)  Consider including a gift to ACBI in your Last Will and Testament.  
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From Your President

By Barbara Salisbury

Dear Fellow ACBI Member:

  As I write this letter hurricane Dorian is threatening the southeast coast and barreling through the Bahamas.  We are all thinking of our friends and family in the threat zone, so I’m a bit distracted as our daughter is experiencing her first hurricane as a new resident of Florida!

  Since my last letter, I attended the national convention in Rochester, NY.  Our national conventions are always fun and informative, but also a reminder of how professional our organization is!  This convention, however, was special for me as we had one of our members, Ted Boardman, presented as one of the 2019 DKM First Timer recipients.  Read on in this edition for Ted’s report of his convention experiences!

  Also, at this year’s convention, our dear Edie Huffman was presented on the “Angel Wall”.  My husband took a photo of her wall plaque and it is displayed on ACBI’s website www.acb-indiana.org, in memoriam of Edie’s memory.

  Additionally, in August, after months of planning, we held our first Board of Directors’ training.  Steven Wantz of Executive Volunteer Services (EVS) was our presenter.  He covered everything from individual Board member responsibilities, board functions, value of strategic planning, and a beginning discussion of vision statement vs mission statement and the value of both.  We look toward the future now for potentially pursuing a vision statement and to developing more long-term strategies for organizational stability and growth.  

  Lastly, please support our joint convention with ACB Ohio to be held Nov. 15-17, Columbus, Ohio.  You can support the convention with your attendance, but also with items for our convention auction.  Contact Lynn Powers with your auction ideas!  powlynn@gmail.com

  We have a great thing going here with this joint convention approach!  It allows us to offer a greater convention for all!  Ohio hosts this year, and we want to support them!  We will be in that seat next year!  Read on in this edition for more convention details presented by our convention representative, Kari Goodman.  And, stay in touch with our website www.acb-indiana.org for future updates!

ACBI’s Interim Treasurer

  Due to the unexpected resignation of Rich Vonderhaar who served as treasurer of ACBI for nearly 4 years, the board of directors has voted to elect Cindy Brooking as our interim treasurer.  We want to thank Rich for his service on the board.  Cindy has been slated by the nominating committee and will be presented at the convention for a vote of the membership for treasurer.  Her term will formally begin in January of 2020, pending the vote of the ACBI membership at the convention in November.  

  Please direct any dues, donations, etc. to Cindy at Cindy Brooking, 676 VFW Road, Mitchell, IN 47446.  With any questions, please contact our president, Barbara Salisbury at: barbara.salisbury@att.net; or Cindy Brooking at cindyfleener@yahoo.com. 

2019 Joint Convention of the American Council of the Blind of Ohio and the American Council of the Blind of Indiana

“Breaking Down Barriers”

By Kari Goodman

  Once again, this year, the American Council of the Blind of Indiana and the American Council of the Blind of Ohio are partnering up to host the 2019 conference and convention.  The convention this year will take place at the Crowne Plaza Columbus North hotel in Columbus, Ohio.  The dates for the convention are November 15-17.  This year’s theme is “Breaking Down Barriers.”  The hotel room rate is $104 per night plus any additional taxes/fees.  To make reservations for the ACBO-ACBI convention, call either 614-885-1885 or 866-309-1866; choose option 2 and use code BLI to get the special room rate.  Rooms sleep four, so find a few friends and share a room!  The deadline to make your room reservation is November 1, but the block of reserved rooms is filling up fast so make that call and get your room reserved.

  The hotel has a restaurant and a lobby/bar as well as in-room dining.  There is also a fitness room and an indoor swimming pool that can be enjoyed during your stay.

  Registration for the 2019 conference and convention will be up and running soon on www.acbohio.org.  The cost is $80 and covers three days of workshops, guest speaker presentations and four meals.  Online registration is preferred however, checks are accepted.  If you prefer to pay via phone, call the ACB-Ohio office at (614) 221-6688.

  If you are a part of a local chapter, check with your group for transportation information.  If you are not a part of a local chapter, check with the chapter closest to you for information on transportation to and from the convention.

  There will be many exhibitors in the exhibit hall ranging from Pampered Chef to Assistive Technology companies.  Make sure to make time to browse the exhibits.  

  Saturday night will be the banquet and auction.  Come ready to bid on some amazing items where all proceeds go right back into our organizations.  

  An exciting addition to this year’s convention will be a collection of used white canes to be donated to a charity who refurbishes the canes and sends them to other countries in need.  Indiana and Ohio will be competing to see which state can bring the most white canes, so start looking under your beds and in your closets.  

  Keep an eye on the website (https://acb-indiana.org/) and Facebook page for exciting updates and announcements. 

  Do not miss this once a year opportunity to come together and socialize, advocate and learn with people from Indiana and Ohio.  

  Below you will find the tentative agenda for the conference and convention:

PROGRAM AGENDA

FRIDAY, November 15, 2019

12:00 - 5:00 p.m. Registration  

1:30 - 3:30 p.m. Tour of Ohio State House 

1:00 - 5:00 p.m. Visit the many vendors in the exhibit area 

4:00 - 5:00 p.m. Vanda Pharmaceutical 

5:00 - 7:00 p.m. Dinner on your own 

7:30 p.m. Opening Session 

Welcome by ACBO, President, Jill Noble and ACBI President, Barbara Salisbury    

    Keynote Speaker: Linda Luederman with Women at Risk 

8:30 - 9:00 p.m. ACB Indiana Business Meeting 

9:00 - 11:00 p.m. Are You Smarter Than a 5th Grader? 

SATURDAY, November 16, 2019

7:00 - 8:15 a.m. Registration 

7:00 - 8:15 a.m. Breakfast Speaker 

8:30 - 10:00 a.m. ACB-Ohio Business Meeting 

8:30 - 10:00 a.m. ACB-Indiana Business Meeting 

10:00 a.m. - 12:00 p.m. Visit the Exhibit Area 

10:15 - 11:15 a.m. Session One: Two Concurrent Workshops:

a)
Vision Enhancement Glasses like eSight and Iris Vision

b)
Session on Essential Oils

12:00 - 1:00 p.m. Lunch

1:00 - 1:30 Presentation of 2019 ACB-Ohio Scholarships & Special Session for scholarship winners 

1:30 - 4:00 p.m. Visit the Exhibit Area

2:15 - 3:15 p.m. Session Two: Two Concurrent Workshops:

a)
Health Plans for People with Disabilities 

b)
Food Delivery Services 

4:00 - 5:00 p.m. Session Three: Two Concurrent Workshops:

a)
Cutting the Cord

b)
Physical Activity - Water Aerobics

6:00 - 7:00 p.m. Auction Preview 

7:00 - 8:30 p.m. Banquet 

  Speaker

  Presentation of 2019 Awards

9:00 - 11:45 p.m. Auction 

SUNDAY, November 17, 2019

7:30 - 8:00 a.m. Nondenominational Memorial Service

8:15 - 9:15 a.m. Breakfast 

9:30 - 10:15 a.m. Choreography Round Table, Kelsey Nicolay 

10:30 - 11:00 a.m. ACBO & ACBI Post-Convention Board Meetings   

Ready for the ACBI-ACBO Auction?

By Lynn Powers

  It’s time again for another auction at the state convention.  It will be Saturday November 16th after the banquet.  There will be a pre-dinner preview so watch the schedule for the time! 

  If you have auction items you would like to donate, please get the description of your item to Lynn Powers before November 1st, contact Lynn at powlynn@gmail.com or 317-443-8458.

  We always collect interesting technology (new Apple ear buds and maybe an Amazon TV), edible items (Gerry Koors breads and chocolate), jewelry and more.

  Following is the schedule:

•
Provide the item information by November 1st.

•
The auction committee will put a list together both in braille and large print before November 14th.

•
Make your way to Columbus, Ohio with your smile, necessary stuff, an auction item and extra spending cash on November 15.

•
Please bring your items to the banquet/auction area on Saturday before the preview.  The registration desk will also accept items on Saturday afternoon.  Watch for announcements with details. If a drop off is required; please contact Vicky Prahin or Lynn Powers and arrange it.  Lynn’s mobile 317-443-8458, Vicky’s mobile 614-949-7757.  The items should stay locked up and we do not know the arrangements at this hotel.

•
Enjoy the auction!

Remember, ACBI has made more money than ACBO at previous auctions.  It would be nice to keep that going! Proceeds for items sold are divided between the state affiliate (50%) and chapter (50%).  Don’t worry; you can pay with cash, check or credit card.  Looking forward to a great auction!

A DKM First Timer’s View: Reflections on the 2019 ACB Conference & Convention

By Ted Boardman

  The most valuable things I accomplished by going to the ACB conference and convention were introducing myself to role models, getting their perspectives and advice, and taking good notes.  I witnessed that ACB is inclusive, effective and empowering, and I highly recommend attending.

  Each day, I made it my mission to introduce myself to as many people as possible.  I started at O’Hare when I heard the tapping of canes at the gate and found an open seat next to ACB board member John McCann.  While waiting for my departing flight in Rochester, I was introduced to newly elected ACB President Dan Spoone and his wife Leslie.  In between, I enjoyed talking with Eric Bridges, Zelda Gebhard, Amanda Selm, Kenneth Semien, Sr., and several affiliate leaders.

  The ACB board meeting was conducted with precision in a professional manner that impressed me.  Individual reports were presented succinctly without drifting off-topic.  I appreciated this high-level view of achievements and goals.  Afterward, my DKM mentor Anthony Akamine made several introductions and invited me to lunch with his partner Terz Lynn, Art Cabanilla, Cindy Van Winkle, and fellow Hoosier Rebecca Bridges.  It was helpful that Anthony had reached out by phone and we had spoken before my arrival.

  On Thursday evening, I ventured down the street to see the fireworks display on the river.  The opportunities to have a relaxing dinner cruise up the Erie Canal Friday evening and explore Niagara Falls on the last day was too good to pass up.  All the helpful volunteers and tour staff made the experiences very enjoyable.

  During workshop sessions, I took advantage of the opportunities to speak with representatives from Apple and Microsoft and met an employee of Orcam who lives in Indiana.  It was particularly satisfying to speak with the CEO and founder at AIRA to let them know how much they helped me by proofreading critical correspondence with a hiring committee that extended an offer. 

  While in the exhibit hall, I had a fascinating back-and-forth technical talk with the owner of Patriot Industries, Inc.  We discussed software engineering and product improvement for a headset that let me see a clear wide field of view with less than 5 degrees of remaining vision.

  There were several nice dinner banquets and after-dinner parties, including the Blind Information Technology Specialists Banquet, DKM Reception, AIRA Explorers Party and ACB Banquet.  They were great networking opportunities and I had some very enjoyable conversations meeting people from around the country.

  I also had some useful conversations in the ACB Cafe and on the bus rides.  State affiliate leaders gave me some great insight into making events like Dining in the Dark profitable and educational, and I made sure to get their business cards to follow up.  One night I stayed up too late and went to meet fellow DKM recipient Steven Salis and several other members from the Next Generation affiliate.  I learned that his chapter is welcoming a younger demographic through a combination of mentorship and inclusion by encouraging them to contribute in significant ways.

  The well-organized and professional staff and volunteers demonstrated how good an event like this can be.  It was especially useful that ACB leadership and staff passed on tips, like the S.M.A.R.T. Goals method, motivational, and advocacy strategies.

I encourage members of our affiliate to attend the 2020 ACB Conference and Convention in Schaumburg, Illinois.

SCAVI Chapter News 
By Rich Vonderhaar

  If this summer could be given a theme, we could probably easily call it the summer of achievement, as two of our members, Loney Galey and Kari Goodman recently completed rehabilitation training for the visually impaired.  So, at our July meeting Loney and Kari told about their experiences.  This was especially informative and helpful as many of our members who have lost their sight late in life had no real idea what this type of training was all about.  We also had snacks and refreshments to celebrate their accomplishments.  

  As a follow up, at our August meeting Kari demonstrated some of the equipment she received during her training at Bosma.  The August meeting had twenty members in attendance.  We are so happy to see new people joining and others coming back.  

  Our September meeting will have Dawnetta Richardson from Bosma Connections in Indianapolis.

  Our big event for the fall will be our annual chili supper, October 15 on White Cane Safety Day.  Besides being a very successful fund raiser, this event has grown to be a very popular one in Lawrence County.  We do all the cooking and serving ourselves.  So, our cooks can really show off their talents.  It is also a great opportunity to meet and talk to people in the community.

  If you’d like to join us at our chili supper, it’ll be at the First Baptist Church, 1515 20th St., Bedford from 4:30-7:00 p.m.  Tickets are $6 for those 13 and older, $3 for kids 5-12 and kids under 5 eat free.  Tickets can be purchased at the door or call Rich at 317-709-8159 to reserve your ticket ahead of time.
“GAME CHANGERS” A New Era of Cardinal Innovation

By Nick Werner, '03

Ball State University Alumni Magazine

  Through the corner of his right eye, Jeff Mittman reads an email.  Using a mouse, the retired soldier drags the cursor across the large computer screen magnifying the text as big as a handprint.  At Bosma Enterprises in Indianapolis, Mittman sits with the attentive posture of a seasoned military veteran.  Dressed smartly in a charcoal suit, his war-damaged eyes are covered by wraparound sunglasses.  

  In August, Mittman, MA '11 MBA ‘13 will become the first legally blind CEO of Bosma, which teaches life and job skills to blind or visually impaired Hoosiers and is the state's largest employer of them.  

  Founded in 1915, Bosma also helps many of the nearly 160,000 Indiana residents experiencing vision loss become self-sufficient. Mittman joined Bosma as its chief operating officer in 2018.  

  He became blind as the result of a 2005 roadside bomb blast in Iraq that destroyed his left eye, severely altered the vision in his right eye, tore off his nose and lips, shattered most of his teeth, and badly injured his right arm.  

  Despite his severe physical injuries, Mittman's ironclad spirit survived intact.  His trailblazing journey from a hospital bed in Walter Reed Army Medical Center to the top executive office at Bosma serves as inspiration for anyone pursuing a dream and tackling obstacles.  

  Mittman emanates motivation, albeit in the no-nonsense language of a former drill sergeant.  

  In demand as a speaker across the country, the highly decorated veteran talks about missions, goals, purpose, and leading by example.  His message is simple: Make a Plan; Stick to It.  "Once you decide to do it, you do it."  

  Mittman's plan was to become a business executive after his Army career.  The insurgents who stole his vision couldn’t take that dream. And after injuries forced him to retire, Mittman realized an opportunity to pursue his dream sooner than expected.  

  But, he needed a partner, and he found one in Ball State.  

  “I'm lucky”  In 2005, Mittman was a 35-year-old master sergeant with 16 years of service, on his fourth combat tour in the Mideast,  this time as an advisor to Iraqi Interior Ministry forces.  

  On July 7, he volunteered to drive one of two armored Humvees to pick up Iraqi soldiers who were allies in the fight against insurgents and transport them to weapons training.  

  Under a highway overpass in Baghdad, the six Americans drove into an ambush.  An improvised explosive device went off, sending metal tearing through the 6-inch-thick driver's side window and into Mittman’s face.  A month later, he woke up in Washington's Walter Reed Army Medical Center, unsure where he was and why he was blind and could not speak.  His last memory was watching July 4 fireworks in Iraq, three days before the ambush.  Mittman’s wife, Christy, was by his side, helping him piece together the events in a haze of on-again, off-again consciousness.  

  "For the life of me, I couldn't figure out what she was doing in Baghdad."  Eventually, a team of three surgeons explained to Mittman that his vision was gone forever.  A jumble of questions flooded his mind.  

  What am I going to do?  I can't lead soldiers in combat any more — how am I going to take care of my family?  

  Why me?  That same day, Mittman received more bad news.  A soldier friend had died at nearby National Naval Medical Center.  Two weeks earlier, his buddy had been injured in a similar roadside attack, not far from where Mittman's convoy was bombed.  

  Grief rocked him.  But instead of plunging him deeper into sorrow, it turned his perspective around.  

  Mittman took a mental inventory.  He was still alive.  He still had his wife and his daughters, Jamie and Peyton.  I'm lucky.  That day, Mittman vowed to Christy, and himself, to kick self-pity to the side and to move forward.  That feeling was confirmed when his daughters saw him for the first time since the accident.  Their acceptance was immediate.  

  "I was just 'Dad.'  I think it was at that point that I really started to heal and was OK."  

  Over the next five years, he endured more than 40 surgeries, traveling with Christy from their home in New Palestine, Indiana, to Walter Reed and back.  

  Journalist E.A. Torriero for the Chicago Tribune described Mittman’s reconstructed face as a jigsaw.  

  "His nose is fashioned from his rib cartilage, a forearm flap and forehead skin. His jaw was rebuilt with wires; his cheeks with metal plates," Torriero wrote.  Though grateful for their talents and dedication, Mittman felt that his surgeons would have operated on him endlessly.  Finally, he declared he was done.  

  Mittman is grateful, too, for the outpouring of support from friends, neighbors, church, and family.  He points to Christy, in particular, as vital to his recuperation and later success, pulling more than her weight at home when he was recovering.  The couple have been married 26 years.  

  For her part, Christy is thankful to have such an excellent role model for their daughters, now 16 and 21.  She is proud of her husband's military service and was not surprised he summoned even greater strength and determination after his devastating injuries.  

  Chance encounters Surgeons rebuilt his face, but it was Master Sgt. Mittman, with his family's help, who rebuilt his life.  The key, he decided, was an advanced degree.  He had a business degree from Troy University in Alabama.  "But with my injuries, I felt the more education I had, the better my chances for employment would be."  

  Mittman was addressing a group of Indianapolis veterans in 2008, and Beck Hannaford, MA '90, happened to be there.  Now retired, Hannaford was then Veterans Affairs coordinator for Ball State.  He introduced himself and encouraged Mittman to enroll.  

  After learning more about Ball State and its award-winning disability services, Mittman never seriously considered another school.  From 2009 to 2011, he earned a master's degree in executive development and public service, offered by Teachers College through Ball State Online.  All the while, he was working full time and helping raise a family.  

  Mittman and Hannaford collaborated with Carlos Taylor, adaptive computer technology specialist at Ball State, to digitize Mittman's textbooks and find other technologies to help him learn.  

  "Enabling students with disabilities is one of the most important things we do," Hannaford said.  Another chance encounter with a Ball State representative prompted Mittman to pursue a second degree. Jennifer Bott, then-dean of Miller College of Business, introduced herself at an event and encouraged him to get an MBA.  The math and statistics courses were especially difficult.  Mittman couldn't work out problems with pencil and paper.  Even with adaptive technologies, his blindness slowed him.  Sometimes, he studied through the night and went to work the next morning without sleep.  

  "But, because of the Army, he was used to being up for long  hours at a time and working on very little sleep," Christy said.  "He puts his mind to something and he just does it."  

  "It's like anything else you learn in life”, he said.  "When you have an obstacle, you have to go around it, through it, or over it.”  

  'A game changer’  The national unemployment rate for people who are visually impaired is a staggering 70 percent. Bosma tackles this unemployment problem two ways.  

  First, it offers rehabilitation services to help people adjust to vision loss.  This includes mobility training, computer and more.  Bssma then works with Indiana employers jobs for its graduates.  In 2018, Bosma’s rehabilitation served more than 800 Hoosiers.  

  Second, Bosma runs its own warehousing and packaging business, primarily for surgical and examination gloves.  Bosma employees package more than a half billion gloves per year for Veterans Affairs hospitals.  

  Bosma has 700 customers and employs 220 people, than half of whom have vision loss.  "Our workers who are blind or visually impaired are working side by side with those who are sighted," Mittman said.  "They are integrated throughout our programs.  It's about upward mobility."  After retiring from the Army in 2011, he started his civilian career at the National Institutes for the Blind.  Then, in 2012, he moved to the Defense Finance and Accounting Service, a Defense Department agency with offices in Indianapolis.  In six years, he worked his way up from public affairs specialist to executive officer.  

  Bosma hired him as its COO in July 2018.  Within seven months, it announced he would become CEO, effective Aug. 1,  

  Bosma's Lise Pace, who served on the executive search committee, called Mittman a game changer.  "He represents a paradigm shift, where qualified individuals with disabilities are represented in greater numbers at the very highest level."  

  Mittman just wants the world to know that people who are blind or visually impaired are as effective as anyone else.  

  "When we send you an email, you have no idea that person is blind or visually impaired," he said.  "If I can be the CEO of an organization this size, what makes you think you can't do business with someone like me?"  

Update on Federal Legislation 

By Don Koors 

  Representative Carolyn Maloney (D-NY) and Gus Bilirakis (R-FL) introduced the Medicare for Low Vision Devices Act, H.R. 4129!  This bill is a legislative imperative of the American Council of the Blind (ACB).  Once it becomes law, H.R. 4129 would direct the Center for Medicare and Medicaid Services (CMS) to construct a five-year pilot program for the coverage of low vision devices.  Other original cosponsors of H.R. 4129 include: Reps. Steve Cohen (D-TN), Adam Schiff (D-CA) and Ann Wagner (R-MO).            

  In November of 2008, The Centers for Medicare and Medicaid Services (CMS) promulgated a regulation that has had a detrimental impact on the lives of countless individuals who are blind or visually impaired.  The Durable Medical Equipment, Prosthetics, Orthotics, and Supplies (DMEPOS) Competitive Acquisition Rule contains a provision entitled “Low Vision Aid Exclusion” which states that all devices, “irrespective of their size, from, or technological features that use one or more lens to aid vision or provide magnification of images for impaired vision” are excluded from Medicare coverage based on the statutory eyeglass exclusion.  ACB believes this extremely restrictive reading of the eyeglass exclusion has resulted in the denial of vital assistive devices for seniors and other Medicare beneficiaries that offers solutions for sustaining independence in the home.

  This proposal has had a significant impact on beneficiaries with vision impairments who depend on assistive technology that incorporates one or more lenses to aid in their vision.  The expansion of the eyeglass exclusion has prevented access to devices such as handheld magnifiers, video monitors, and a wide array of technologies that utilize lenses to assist individuals in overcoming the obstacles impeding their independence.  These tools are often essential for individuals with low vision who, without the aid of assistive technology, cannot read prescriptions, medicine bottles and other important materials containing content that is vital to their personal health and safety.

  In short, these devices allow individuals with vision loss to live independently and safely.  Such a poor regulatory policy serves as a pre-emptive and unwarranted coverage denial for any new technology designed to assist individuals with vision loss.  Knowing its influence in the medical devices marketplace, innovation and competition will be curtailed if Medicare continues to maintain this coverage exclusion.  The unwanted side effects include sacrificing personal independence for more costly residential assistive living, which in the long run ends up putting greater strain on our entitlement programs.  

  This legislation would evaluate, through a five-year national demonstration project administered by the Department of Health and Human Services, the fiscal impact of a permanent change to the Social Security Act.  This legislation would allow reimbursement for certain low-vision devices that are the most function-rich that substation daily independent living.  The devices would be considered durable medical equipment. 

  Individuals will be eligible to participate in the demonstration project only after completing a clinical evaluation performed by an ophthalmologist of optometrist who would then deem a low-vision device as medically necessary.  The data from the demonstration would provide valuable insight into how the eyeglasses exclusion impacts independence for senior citizens and other Medicare beneficiaries.  As Americans continue to live longer into their retirement, the Centers for Disease Control (CDC) projects through their Vision Health Initiative (VHI) that severe vision loss will be a leading chronic health condition for the next thirty years, based on an increasingly aging population and demographic changes in our country.  According to CDC’s VHI, blindness increases the incidence of other chronic health conditions, depression, and morbidity.  Therefore, it is vital that Congress identify solutions that can sustain quality of life as Americans get older.  

  You should contact the two Indiana senators and your U.S. Representative and ask them to support this important piece of legislation.  If enacted it could assist many older Americans in obtaining low-vision devices so they could continue to live independently.   When contacting your U.S. Representative, you should ask them to be a cosponsor of H.B. 4129.  Encourage the senators to introduce similar legislation in the U.S. Senate.  The telephone number to reach the senators or your representative is the U.S. Capital switch board at 1-202-224-3121.

Walmart and Sam’s Club Set Standard for Providing Accessible Prescription Labels Across U.S.

Link to press release: https://acb.org/walmart-samsclub-scriptalk-announcement

  BENTONVILLE, Ark., July 18, 2019 — Walmart and Sam’s Club are deeply committed to accessibility and medication safety for their blind, visually impaired and print-impaired pharmacy patients.  To enhance their commitment, Walmart and Sam’s Club pharmacies provide En-Vision America’s ScripTalk audible (i.e. “talking”) prescription labels at Walmart and Sam’s Club pharmacies across the United States.

  Since 2012, Walmart and Sam’s Club have equipped almost 1,200 of their pharmacies to provide ScripTalk audible prescription labels at a patient’s request.  More than 750 pharmacies have been equipped in just the past three years with 25 additional Walmart and Sam’s Club pharmacies (on average) set up to provide ScripTalk labels each month.

  “The American Council of the Blind is excited Walmart and Sam’s Club are showing their dedication to the safety and accessibility for the visually impaired through ScripTalk availability, setting an important standard in accessibility in healthcare.  Our relationship with Walmart has flourished over the years, and we look forward to continued growth,” says Eric Bridges, Executive Director of the America Council of the Blind.

  Walmart and Sam’s Club equips a pharmacy to provide ScripTalk upon a single patient’s request for audible prescription labels.  Once a pharmacy is equipped, usually within 7-10 days, the pharmacy provides ScripTalk labels to patients requesting them at no charge and without lengthy delays.

  “The ScripTalk system is important to providing convenient and safe healthcare for our customers,” said JoAnn Stevens, Senior Director of Health & Wellness Compliance at Walmart.  “We are proud this technology is available at Walmart and Sam’s Club locations across the nation, and we look forward to adding more locations as patients ask for this free service at their local Walmart or Sam’s Club pharmacy.  This service is free and available at all U.S. locations upon request.”

  The ScripTalk labeling system, the industry leader in audible prescription labels, was developed by En-Vision America.  To provide ScripTalk labels to their patients, the pharmacy places a RFID label on the bottom of a patient’s prescription bottle.  The patient then places the bottle on a small, battery operated device called a ScripTalk Station, which is provided at no charge to the patient.  The ScripTalk Station reads the prescription information out loud to the patient, including patient name, prescription number, drug name, dosage, use instructions, warnings, educational leaflets, and pharmacy information.

  “We already have almost 1,200 Walmart stores and Sam’s Clubs offering the ScripTalk system,” says Amanda Tolson, a director of En-Vision America, maker of the ScripTalk system.  “Walmart is a leader in disability rights and we’re pleased to grow our partnership to benefit the visually impaired community.”
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wfierman@indiana.edu

Deanne Hart, Muncie

d64hart@outlook.com

John Huffman, Indianapolis

j73.huffman@comcast.net

Don Koors, Indianapolis

donkoors@aol.com

Machell Philippone, Bloomington

lady.reacher@gmail.com

Bill Sparks, Indianapolis

bill@billsparks.org
Regina Vonderhaar, Bedford

rvonderhaar@att.net

Chapter Representatives

Circle City: Gerry Koors, Indianapolis

Gerrykoors@aol.com

Heartland Association: Ted Boardman, Bloomington

tedboardman@yahoo.com

SCAVI: Dolly Sowder, Bedford
mdsowder90@sbcglobal.net

NOTE: Mention of products and services in this newsletter is for informational purposes only and does not imply endorsement of any such product of service by the American Council of the Blind of Indiana.
REWAL/MEMBER APPLICATION

Persons interested in becoming a member or renewing their membership need only to send their check for $7, payable to ACBI, to Cindy Brooking, 676 VFW Road, Mitchell, IN  47446, along with the following information:

Name _________________________________________________

Address: _______________________________________________

City/State/Zip: __________________________________________

Phone Number: (____) ____________________________________

E-Mail Address: _________________________________________

Occupation: ____________________________________________

Newsletter Format Preference: 

____ E-Mail ____ Audiocassette____ Large Print ____ Computer Disk
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             Free Matter For

Attn: Donald Koors                                          The Blind                                                  

5885 North Central Avenue 

Indianapolis, IN 46220-2509
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